HAUGHTON PARK.
Haughton Park is still closed following the recent announcement that parks could reopen.

The reason for this is that Haughton Park is a Playground and not a park and the restriction has not yet been lifted on playgrounds. 

Whilst we can lock down the small children’s play area we have four pieces of equipment which are on the “field”.  These being the zip wire, a tyre swing and a half-pipe and a basketball hoop.  In addition there are a number of pieces of adult exercise equipment which are definitely not the required social distance apart.  

In order to open the park we would have to ensure that there was no possible access to these pieces of equipment to the general public.  If that cannot be guaranteed the advice given to the Parish Council was that the whole area should be closed for the time being.  

We would also point out that the Park is owned by the Borough Council and only leased to the Parish Council and we have to follow the Borough’s lead in this matter which in turn comes from government. 

Please rest assured that as soon as the playground restrictions are lifted and the play equipment has been inspected to ensure that it is not deficient in any way – the park will be opened as soon as possible.
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